Re:
Service Provision for Unaccompanied Minors & Separated 


Refugee Children.

Dear Editor

(The following submission was sent by BREAKING THROUGH to all relevant Governmental Departments. )

I am writing on behalf of the Breaking Through all-Ireland network to express our deep concern regarding the current provision for Separated Refugee  Children . 

Breaking Through is an all-Ireland network for practitioners working with young people at risk.  Our members are drawn from all geographical locations and from a wide range of voluntary and statutory agencies including teachers, youth workers, residential care workers, police, prison officers and drug educators.  In promoting best practice, Breaking Through is committed to influencing policy development and service provision.

Breaking Through  has during the recent past held a forum on the needs of refugee separated children . This was inclusive of  the voluntary & statutory sectors , young separated children and the general public.  

We are calling on the  relevant governmental departments to tackle the obvious inequality that exists in services for unaccompanied minors and the service for national Irish children . The UN Convention on the Rights of the Child , Article 2 ,  clearly states  that all children are entitled to all the rights in the convention and therefore the state must protect the child without any exception whatsoever.

This clearly is not the true picture . The 1996 Refugee Act and the 1991 Child Care Act place statutory responsibility on the Health Boards to provide for the care and welfare on separated children.

The key words in these legislations are “care” and how we define care . It is widely accepted that the majority of these children reside in large institutional type hostels , the very  system which has caused many problems for our national children in previous decades. The staffing levels in these hostels are ridiculously low and potentially placing these vulnerable children at risk.

The ad hoc approach to many facets of services for separated children has to be challenged particularly the process of gaining citizenship and the granting of leave to remain . This clearly is geared to the adult refugee and is not child friendly. 

Therefore we request that the following issues be addressed:

· The appointment of full time professional care workers in all resident units housing refugee children



· Residential units to be smaller group homes.

· All staff to receive on going training in cultural diversity.

· Asylum process to be addressed and to be more child friendly.

· Forums for separated children be established so they can have

     a  voice.

· Third level education to be made accessible to separated Children.

· FAS / Youthreach / Cert training courses to be made accessible.

The inclusive policies we have recently afforded to national Irish Children , i.e., Dail na Nog , Irish Association of Young people In Care , etc. surely can easily be granted across the board to all children resident in Ireland.

Breaking Through is available to discuss the above at your convenience.

Yours sincerely,

___________________________

Paul Flynn

P.R.O.

 Breaking Through.  

